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Mission Statement:  To discover and respond to our call 

TO KNOW JESUS     TO FOLLOW JESUS     TO SERVE JESUS 
in unique ministries. 

 

 

Hope’s Direction 

Vote to Leave the ELCA Scheduled for January 9th 
 

January 9th, just after the 10:00 AM service, Hope council has called a special congrega-

tional meeting to vote whether Hope will remain in the Evangelical Lutheran Church in 

America (ELCA) or not. 

 

Pastor Berthelsen has kept the church informed regarding the sexuality statement and the 

ordaining and blessing policy in the ELCA.  These are the salient points to keep in mind 

as we go to vote. 

 

He has described the difficulty in changing our policy back to what it was before.   

He has explained why this policy is contrary to scriptures. 

He has explained that this policy is a leaven that will slowly and pervasively affect the 

whole ELCA.  (That is what leaven does.  It affects the whole batch of doe.)  

He has cited specific examples of how the leaven is already affecting the church. 

He has argued that Hope can leave the ELCA without accusing the ELCA of not being 

Christians, counting them as brothers and sisters in the Lord even as we separate 

from them. 

 

The vote on January 9th will exclusively be about whether to leave the ELCA or not.  It 

will NOT  be about where Hope wants to go should the vote pass.   

  

To leave the ELCA, Hope must receive a 2/3 majority vote of its voting members present 

at a constitutionally called and quorumed congregational meeting.  If we receive the 2/3 

vote then we must have the Bishop come and consult with us. Then we will need to vote 

again at least 90 days after the first vote.  
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Continued  from page 1. 

 

After 90 days, at a second vote, we will need 

to vote again to leave the ELCA.  If a 2/3 

vote is attained, then we must also proceed to 

vote where we want to go. 

 

Therefore, the January vote is only about leav-

ing the ELCA.  A second vote, 90 days later, 

must also decide where we are going to go. 

   

The church council has heard more ques-

tions about where to go then whether to go.  

The procedure just described gives us time 

(3 months) to bring in people to answer fur-

ther questions we have about Lutheran or-

ganization options. 

 

This realization made the council feel comfort-

able setting up the vote whether to leave the 

ELCA even as not all questions have been an-

swered about where to go, should we leave.  

We have time to figure this out.  If, in the end, 

not enough are comfortable with the options 

where to go then we can vote leaving the 

ELCA down at the second vote.  Pastor Berth-

elsen believes we have good options.  He be-

lieves peopleôs questions will be adequately 

addressed in the next month or two. 

 

But first things first.  Come having prayed 

and ready to vote on January 9th.   

 

A third forum will be held January 2nd during 

the Sunday School hour to address last ques-

tions before the vote. 

Call Incorporated November 

E-Newsletter available in the 

Narthex (lobby). 
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Newsletter Articles Deadline  é 
 The date is: January 16   

Please email your articles as an attachment  to: 

hopesecretary@sbcglobal.net 

Common Questions about leaving the ELCA 

1.  How will this affect Pensions and Insurance? 

a.  We are able to keep the same pensions and insurance if we go to LCMC or NALC 

2. What about our property? 

a. We can keep our property if we go to another Lutheran body. 

3. What about our relationships to our missionaries and Lutheran World Relief? 

a.  Our missionaries do not receive money through the ELCA. 

b. Lutheran World Relief is a pan-Lutheran organization.  LCMS and ELCA and   

LCMC and NALC all are involved with Lutheran World Relief. 

4. What about tax exempt status? 

     a.  We could receive tax exempt status through LCMC and NALC 

5.  How about our liturgies and worship material? 

a. We would be able to continue to use all the materials we presently use. 

6.  What about call-process under  NALC or LCMC? 

     a. LCMC gives guidelines and suggestions 

         b. NALC will have a system somewhat similar to the ELCA when all is said and done. 
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Memorials and Designated Giving 

Below is a list of designated funds at Hope used to pay for expenses or support ministries not included in our annual 

budget. You may donate to any of the funds below by designating your offering or memorial to the appropriate fund. 

Numbers below are as of 11/30/2010. 

Fund Name Purpose Balance 
Donated 

YTD 

Altar Guild Extra expenses related to worship not covered in monthly operating 

budget. Examples of  items bought are new altar paraments and ban-

ners. 

$ 2,367.01 $ 413.35 

Bereavement Pay for food for funerals. $ 411.42 $ 0.00 

Briarwood Sent directly to Briarwood Retreat Center, the camping ministry of our 

synod, to support their ministry and operations. This fund balance is 

kept at zero. Money is sent in as it is received. 

$ 

$ 

0.00 

 

$ 565.36 

Cedar Hill 

Food Pantry 

Sent directly to the Cedar Hill Food Pantry. This fund balance is kept 

at zero. Money is sent in as it is received. 

$ 

$ 

0.00 

 

$ 1,348.00 

Computer  

Upgrades 

Upgrade computer equipment, including the computer in the sanctuary 

used for Sunday morning PowerPoint. 

$ 300.00 $ 100.00 

Council Used at the discretion of the Church Council. $ 100.19 $ 0.00 

Council-

Outreach 

Used at the discretion of the Church Council for outreach. $ 351.30 $ 0.00 

Front sign 

Flowerbed 

Maintain and improve the area around the front church sign. $ 622.24 $ 520.00 

Lawnmower Replace a worn-out lawn mower at church.  $ 1,805.00 $ 200.00 

Library Purchase new books as needed. $ 69.08 $ 75.00 

Lutheran 

World Relief 

Sent directly to Lutheran World Relief to support their ministry and 

operations. This fund balance is kept at zero. Money is sent in as it is 

received. 

$ 0.00 

 

$ 1,497.00 

Ministry  

Development 

Develop new ministries at our church. For instance, this Fund was 

used to send people to Stephenôs Ministry training. 

$ 2,241.82 $ 17.50 

Matt Cleaver 

Seminary 

Support tuition costs for Matt Cleaverôs seminary program. $ 

 

0.00 

 

$ 0.00 

Sierra Leone Sent directly to the Evangelical Lutheran Church in Sierra Leone to 

support their ministry and operations. This fund balance is kept at 

zero. Money is sent in as it is received. 

$ 

 

339.00 

 

$ 384..00 

Sound  

System 

Maintain and upgrade sound system.  $ 1258.22 $ 675.00 

Sunday 

School-

missions 

Used to support Nedie, a thirteen year old girl from Haiti that we have 

supported for many, many years through Compassion International. 

Our commitment is $38 a month.  

$ 103.46 $ 122.13 

Youth  

General 

General youth ministry expenses. Often used to give scholarships to 

youth who cannot afford to attend certain events. 

$ 261.50 $ 912.13 

Youth  

Mission 

Supports the cost of the summer youth mission trip. $ 1933.23 $ 883.40 
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 January 15th, 6:00 pm  

        Join us for an evening fun 

Hopeôs Direction on Website 

 

Make sure you are informed as we seek out Hopeôs 

Direction, and especially before the first vote on 

January 9. The hub for all information relating to 

Hopeôs Direction is at our website: 

www.hopelutheran.net. There you can find: 

 

¶ Important dates 

¶ A place to submit your thoughts or questions 

¶ Documents handed out during meetings 

¶ Answers to common questions 

Pledge CardsðItôs Not Too Late 

The Church Council is in the midst of preparing the 2011 

budget. If you have not yet turned in a pledge card and had 

planned on doing so, you may turn one in by January 2. 

This will help us to get as accurate a financial picture as 

possible for the upcoming year. Extra pledge cards are 

available in the narthex and can be placed in Mark Dris-

collôs mailbox. 
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Sunday Schedule: 
Worship ~ 8:00 & 10:00 AM 

All SS resumes 1/9  

Adult Sunday School ~ 9:00 AM Panera Womenôs 

Book Study ~ 9:00 AM 

 

Wednesday Nights:  

5:30-6:30 PMðReconfirmed (high school) 

5:45ðPizza Dinner ($3 per person) 

6:00-7:15ðConfirmation (7-8th grade) 

6:15-7:00ðSilent Worship & Prayer 

6:30-7:15ðChimes Choir (children-adults) 

7:15-8:30ðTimothy Project Bible Study 

7:30-8:30ðAdult Choir 

 

 2011 Calendar 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 

2 Hope Direc-

tion Forum 

9:15 AM 

3 4 5  Wed. regu-

lar schedule 

resumes  

6 7 8 

9 Special Con-

gregational 

Meeting w/

vote 11 AM 

10 11 Faith  

Circle   

7:30 PM 

12 13 14 15  Game 

Night 6 PM 

16 Heralds 

Deadline 

17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 Council 

Meeting 11 

AM 

24 25 26 27 28 29 

30 Simi-

annual Con-

gregational 

Meeting 11 

AM 

31      
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Update & Mission OpportunityðErin OôConnor 

 Many of you know Erin OôConnor, a missionary who has been studying at the Graduate Institute of Ap-

plied Linguistics on Camp Wisdom Road for the past two years. She joined our congregation during that time 

and has been very active, getting to know many of the youth and adults in our church. She is moving to Alabama 

to get married and to begin working for a mission organization to translate the Bible into new languages. We 

wanted to give her the chance to let you know what she will be doing in her new role and how you can support 

her in those efforts. We wish her all the best and will keep her in our prayers. Her letter appears below:  

 On a Tuesday in mid-December, I went to a Chinese Buffet with my fiancé, Michael.  I chose my fortune 

cookie at the end, pulled out the slip of paper and read: "a change is as good as a rest." 

 How apropos!  I just finished a marathon two years in Dallas during which I completed my training and 

received a Master's Degree in Bible Translation.  During this time I also worked part time, became an active 

member at Hope Lutheran Church, fought an epic (and somewhat losing) war against Texas allergens, and met, 

was courted by, and became engaged to Michael Fernandez.  Needless to say, it was a fantastic, whirlwind, and 

somewhat exhausting two years.  I've had this vague idea that in December, as I moved to Birmingham, I'd get a 

few weeks to slow down before starting my full-time work with Pioneer Bible Translators (PBT). 

 The average depth of Fortune Cookie wisdom notwithstanding, I've found that while my scenery and 

tasks have changed, the pace has not.  Yet I feel as rejuvenated as though I had just finished a month-long vaca-

tion.  On the one hand, I'm beginning the process of building a life here in Birmingham: Michael and I are start-

ing pre-marital counseling, working on a budget, and making repairs (and doing lots of cleaning!) to his house, 

and it is a wondrously beautiful thing to see our relationship begin to unfurl in new and deeper ways.  On the 

other hand, I am starting to plunge neck-deep into my new role with PBT of Strategic Initiatives Facilitator.   

 In this role I tackle problems and projects that our President and Field Operations Manager don't have 

time to get to.  I've already started working on a copyright issue slowing the reprinting of a translation in Guinea, 

West Africa, and will soon begin on some proposals for FOBA (the strategic council of translation agencies), 

and coordinating some work on cell phone technology to make scripture available by texting for the type of 

phones available to those in third world countries, all in the coming month.  We're also exploring the possibility 

of me taking a part in survey work - the work done to break the ground before a translation starts, analyzing the 

language, the alphabet, and the receptivity of the gospel in a given area.  This would take me overseas at least 

one month of the year, and bring me to all corners of our globe.  That this birth of a new ministry falls during the 

season of Advent only serves to make it more exciting, and more fitting.   

 In the midst of the excitement, I hold onto the lessons I've learned from a decade of ministry: I cannot do 

it alone.  Without the empowerment of the Spirit and the prayers of His people I stumble, fall, and burn out 

quickly.  And without the support of partners and the church I don't have the means to walk in the calling.  Since 

my announcement of my plans to work from Stateside rather than deploy overseas, I have lost a little over $600 

a month in support.  I desperately need to make that up if I am to continue in full-time ministry.  I would love to 

talk to you further about this opportunity, and how the generation of our children will be the very first in two 

millennia to see the fulfillment of our Lord's prophecy: "This Word will be preached in every language..." 

With Love and Fondness, 

Erin O'Connor 

Tax-deductible donations can be made by sending a check made out to "NMSI" (make sure to put "O'Connor" in 

the memo-line) and sending them to NMSI, PO Box 547, Fort Myers, FL 33902, or by going to the NMSI dona-

tion website (www.nmsi.org/donate.aspx) 

http://www.nmsi.org/donate.aspx
http://www.nmsi.org/donate.aspx
http://www.nmsi.org/donate.aspx
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Prayers and Words of Encouragement 
 

Homebound Residents 
 

Janet Dinwiddie 

Park Manor ~ Rm. 405B 

207 E. Parkerville Road 

DeSoto, TX 75115-6251 

972.223.6016 
 

Recovering  ~  Back Surgery 

Park Manor  

Fran Christensen 
207 E. Parkerville Road 

DeSoto, TX 75115-6251 
 

George & Jackie Milyo 

2600 Parkview Lane #138 

Bedford, TX 76002-7989 
 

In the hospital ~  none 

 

Recovering at home ~  
 

Lila Barnett ~ Recovering from knee replacement 

2809 Oriental Ave. 

Midlothian, TX 76065-6763 

972.775.4297 

lilaleebarnett@yahoo.com 

 

Mark Hill ~ Recovering from broken legs 

7840 Clark Court 

Ovilla, TX 75154-5560 

972.617.7264 

Mark_alan_hill@yahoo.com 

 

Kristen Kalsnes (Deb Emmons Daughter)  

1003 Himes Drive 

Cedar Hill, TX 75104-7282 

972.299.9384 

 

Mike Purkiss 

513 Sharp Drive 

DeSoto, TX 75115-5511 

972.223.6509 

mp2809@swbell.net 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
Bob Sparr 

P. O. Box 405 

DeSoto, Texas 75154-1452 

bob752@yahoo.com 

 
 

 
These members appreciate your prayers  
and words of encouragement. 
 

Marv & Fran Christensen 

812 Vince Lane 

DeSoto, TX 75115-4410 

972.223.5172 

marvinchristensen@att.net 

FCintx@att.net 
 

Norman Emmons  

2210 Stafford Drive 

Arlington, Texas 76012-4141 

817.461.4540 

n-emmons@sbcglobal.net 
 

Dick and Joanna Snow 

1771 County Club Blvd 

Mansfield, TX 76063-6607 

817.729.1688 

mjsnomom@aol.com 
 

Friends of Hope 
 

Denise Eibel & Family 

1084 Rosewood Drive 

Grapevine, TX 76051  

 

 

Our homebound members and friends enjoy visits, calls and  

cards.  Please take a few minutes out for those who can no  

longer get out and about. 

 

              

 

Our love and prayers go to Bob Wessa and his family as 

BobŚs mother went home to be with the Lord. 
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       Do you need more info  

               about what is      

going on at Hope  

or 

      Do you want to join  

            our prayer warriors? 

 

     To join the Hope Member list, please 

     send an email to:Hope-Member-  

                  subscribe@yahoogroups.com. 
 

    To join the prayer warriors, send an email to Hope  

              -Prayer-subscribe@yahoogroups.com. 
 

         In both cases, you will receive an email in re               

        turn. Simply respond to it by clicking  

the reply key.  

? ? 

? 

? ? 
? 

 

January  Anniversaries  

Craig & Karen Mitchell  1/04 

Paul & Jan Koska  1/22 

 

January Birthdays 

Adriana Lidle-Shead  1/01 

Janet Savins  1/01 

Abby  Lettenmaier  1/02 

Marian Black  1/05 

Brenda Kyle  1/05 

Carole Slaten  1/07 

Barbara York  1/07 

George Nelson  1/09 

C. J. Jarrett  1/10 

Doug Heyerdahl  1/11 

Kathy Still  1/11 

Kathy Harr  1/12 

Cathy Peterson  1/12 

Sophie Petrichenko  1/14 

Blake Standerfer  1/14 

Katelyn Johnson  1/15 

Bonnie Giunta  1/15 

Ashley Cox  1/21 

Candy Moltz  1/21 

Jacob Kalsnes  1/22 

Steve Kenyon  1/22 

Brenda Kenyon  1/23 

Bob Weir  1/24 

Leah Fain  1/26 

Jan Koska  1/27 

Keith Pleasants  1/28 

Kyle Pleasants  1/29 

mailto:Hope-Member-subscribe@yahoogroups.com
mailto:Hope-Member-subscribe@yahoogroups.com
mailto:Hope-Prayer-subscribe@yahoogroups.com
mailto:Hope-Prayer-subscribe@yahoogroups.com
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Growing Your Faith:  Call to Know, Follow & Serve Jesus 
 

Wednesday Night activities begin: January 5.  

Sunday School begins: January 9.  

Adult, Youth & Kids  Sunday School:  9:00 AM  

Adult Sunday School  

¶ Sunday, January 2, 9:15 AM ðHopeôs Direction Forum. One final informational forum will be 

held prior to the January 9th Hopeôs Direction vote. More information about this process can be 

found at www.hopelutheran.net. 

¶ Identity, led by Pastor Joel .  We will be looking at our identity. We have many angles in our 

identity. My Christian identity is in fact the most important identity I have. The other identities are 

less important but nevertheless impacting. We will take some time to look at our identities so that 

we can understand their weight in our lives, reevaluate their place in our lives, switch priorities if 

necessary, and find rest and a home in Godôs good Word to us. The class will necessarily look at 

our inheritance in the scriptures and the place of baptism in our lives. Come find rest for your 

soul. 

¶ Panera Womenôs Group. All women are welcome. This group meets at the Panera Bread Res-

taurant at Highway 67 and Pleasant Run in the Target shopping center. 
 

Other Spiritual Growth Opportunities  

¶ Timothy Project Bible Study , Wednesday evenings, 7:15-8:30 PM. Taught by Pastor Wendy.  

Over a three year period of time, you will: 

¶ You will read through the entire Bible and study portions as you go. 

¶ Learn to hear God personally speak to you through his living, active word.  Incredible! 

¶ Learn various spiritual disciplines so that you may know Jesus as a profound friend 

¶ Learn to pray 

¶ Learn to study the Bible in a faithful in-depth manner 

No Bible knowledge or experience needed. Participate as you desire. We will study the early part 

of the Old Testament this year as well as parts of the New Testament.  Newcomers welcome! 

¶ Wednesday Evening Prayer and Communion, 6:15-7:00 PM Wednesdays. Come for silent 

prayer in our prayer chapel. Prayer guides, Bibles, and journaling supplies are made available for 

you so that you can spend meaningful time in prayer listening for God. Each evening closes with 

anointing with oil and Holy Communion. 

¶ Womenôs Faith Circleðmeets the second Tuesday of the month, 7:30 pm at the church.  Come 

for fellowship, devotions, and Bible study led by Carolee Juergens.  All women of the church are 

welcome. 

¶ Small (Spiritual Formation) Groups ðDevelop faith relationships.  Talk about faith and real life. 

To explore an interest in becoming a part of a group, see Pastor Joel or Matt Cleaver. 
  

Daily Devotionals and Study Resources   

Available on the table in the church lobby. Take one! 

¶ Christ in our Home ðAvailable quarterly, this devotional has daily Scripture readings, thoughts 

and prayers. 

¶ Daily Texts ðWritten to last the whole year. Scriptures are given for you to read daily over the 

course of 2010. 

¶ The Wise Economy of Your Life:  Balancing Time and Money ðThis resource outlines scrip-

tural principles for creating freedom and versatility as you ñspendò your time and money. 
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January 2,  9:15 AM 

Hopeôs Direction 

 Forum 

 

     JANUARY 9, 2011 

11:00 AM  

Special Congregational 

Meeting to vote  

on whether to leave the ELCA  

 

January 30, 11 AM 

Simi-annual Congregational 

Meeting 


